
All Saints’ Church – A Change of Personnel 

The PCC held its Annual General Meeting at the end of April.  We are delighted that the Rev. Robin 

remains with us for the time being, and thank him for all he has done in the village over the past year 

since. 

The Committee has a few changes in personnel.  Firstly, Martyn Proffitt has stepped down as 

Treasurer after quite a number of years, and he has recruited Robin Norster-Files to take over his 

role.  We owe a great deal of thanks to Martyn who has kept us afloat under very difficult 

circumstances, particularly during rhe Covid lockdowns, and has been a stalwart member of the 

Committee for a long time.  He will be working with Robin over the coming year to assist with the 

handover.  Martyn is also handing over the co-ordination of the Friends (who look after the 

churchyard and church field) to Robin.  We also owe the Friends a big “thank you” for all they have 

done over the past year. 

Judy Manuel has passed the taking of minutes to Sandy Williams who, although not a formal 

member of the PCC, is happy to do this.  Judy remains as Secretary in all other respects.  Jenny Little 

remains as the Deanery Synod representative and Angie Waterston has taken on the organisation of 

the Electoral Roll (see elsewhere in this edition), the Church cleaning and flowers rotas.   

It was agreed that I act as a lay Vice-Chairman in the absence of a Churchwarden.  This is principally 

to allow the PCC to meet without the Rev. Robin having to be present as Chairman.  Robin looks after 

so many churches that it was felt anything we could do to ease the burden on him would be 

welcome!  I also remain as Fabric Officer.   

Church Services, starting at 11.00am, will be held here in Kettlestone on : 

June 11th,  

July 9th and  

August 13th.   

 


